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To:    The Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
From:   Chris Dopkins, P.E., Village Engineer 
 
Re:  Engineering Report – March 2022 Activity 
 
Date:   April 13, 2022 
 

Please allow this memorandum to provide a brief summary of major activity over the past month 
that involves the engineering department: 
 

• Public Works Building:  We have evaluated a new site along Park Street for the building 
and have completed a rough preliminary layout/design for the site.  We have also 
developed a preliminary opinion of probable construction cost that assumes poor soil 
conditions.   Finally, we have requested quotes for geotechnical exploration of the new site 
in order to proceed with a site design should the Board with to move the site and proceed 
with the project.   Pending the outcome of discussions at the April 13th meeting, we will 
prepare a resolution to retain the geotechnical consultant and to revise the civil site design.   

• Sherman Oaks Drainage Improvements:  The project was placed out for public bid letting 
in accordance with the Village’s procurement codes.  The Village received a total of four (4) 
proposals for the project ranging in price from $111,000 to $164,000.  Stenstrom Excavation 
has been found to be the lowest responsive, responsible bidder and a resolution to award 
the project will be presented to the Board on April 20th.      

• Oak Lawn Mobile Home Park:  The Park has applied to IEPA for permits and is in the 
process of retaining a contractor to complete the work.   We would reasonably expect work 
to begin at the site in late April or early May. 

• 2021 Pavement Maintenance Program:  We are in the process of design and obtaining 
IDOT approval.  At the time of this memorandum, we are hoping to have the bid results 
available either at the May 18th or June 8th Board  meeting.  Authorization to bid is being 
presented to the Board at the April 20th meeting.   


